Executive Summary

Overview

In March 2003, Professor Claude E. Boyd of the Auburn University College of Agriculture contracted the Center for Governmental Services (CGS) to conduct a study to identify the attitudes and awareness of Alabamians regarding rural land use in Alabama. CGS worked closely with Dr. Boyd to develop a survey instrument, and telephone interviews were conducted during the latter half of April 2003. There were 460 completed interviews, and the margin of error is +/- 5%.

Findings  

· Two-fifths of the respondents are rural landowners, and their current rural land holdings were purchased primarily to serve as primary or secondary residences, and/or for investment purposes.

· Opinions about the State’s current average rural property tax rate and perceptions of a “fair” tax rate varied. Alabamians tended to estimate the State’s current rural property tax rates as being somewhat higher than their estimates of a fair tax rate. Most Alabamians (76.7%) believed that rural land should be taxed on the basis on its current value and not on the land’s potential future value. Most (80.0%) also felt that Alabama’s rural property tax rates should be comparable or lower than those in other Southeastern states.

· Alabamians were divided on whether or not Alabama counties should maintain a relatively low property tax rate, even at the expense of raising sales taxes or other taxes. Individuals residing in unincorporated communities were somewhat more likely to agree with this proposition than residents of incorporated towns and cities.

· A wide variety of rural land uses are acceptable to most Alabamians. However, industrial factories, and mines, quarries and other mineral extraction facilities are not considered acceptable. A large majority (76.7%) agreed with the position that Alabama should attempt to balance the use of rural land for both economic benefit and the preservation of natural resources. 

· Alabamians appear to feel that rural landowners have a civic and moral responsibility to respect the environments of their property, to prevent nuisances, and to conserve their land for future generations (89.8%). There is a high level of support for landowners to have complete control over their rural land holdings (86.5%), but there is also agreement that unregulated housing in rural areas can be problematic for the landscape and environment (67.4%).  
· When asked whether there was a need for the Alabama Cooperative Extension System (ACES) and Agricultural Experiment Stations (AAES) to do more, less, or the same amount of work across several areas of service, there was a tendency for respondents to say they would like to see “more” done. Three of these services, however, stood out as being the most important for ACES and AAES. They are: (1) Promoting the conservation of rural land; (2) Assisting with rural planning projects; and (3) Improving conventional row-crop agriculture.
